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Comment 
 
Thank you for reading this issue of your Club newsletter.  We hope that you always find something of 
interest in it – perhaps even your own name for the first time, as a winner! 
 

 
News and Updates from the Club Management 
 
Course 
 
The month of June proved to be tumultuous for the greenkeeping staff when three team members moved on 
to pastures new - Andy Clark, Alex Groom and Will Bond.  A huge thanks and best wishes to them all in 
their future endeavours.  We are fortunate to have secured the services of Adam, Matt and Jack as their 
replacements and finally Luke has a big grin on his face, as they all seem to be settling in very well.  We 
hope to take on one more greenkeeper within the next two weeks. 
 
General News 
 
We hosted the RAF Supply Championships in the third week of June, which were very successful.  RAF 
personnel entered from Stations across the country, with the furthest being a team from Cyprus who flew in 
for the event!  We would like to thank all members for their patience and tolerance during these two days.  
As a direct result the funds from this event are going someway to purchasing a new greens-mower and a 
rough-mower, which we should get delivery of within the next two weeks. 
 

Regd. Charity No 1160558 

Seniors’ Captain’s Day 
Monday 17 July 

 
Open to all Club members and their guests. 

Two tee start and a barbecue to finish…lots of fun and prizes…‘2’s club’. 
All included for only £12! (guests pay an additional £5 green fee). 

 
Sign-up and hole sponsorship sheets are on the main noticeboard in the bar. 
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Following a meeting with our Club Captains, we have laid out plans by which we hope to attract a greater 
percentage of young members.  An EGU survey had highlighted the problem within golf, where the average 
age of a Golf Club member is increasing rapidly.  We have therefore reviewed our Club rules, which will 
result in the following revisions: 
 

- Effective from 1 July 2017 the downstairs bar will become a stud/spike bar from 1 April - 31 October 
annually. However, should the weather be particularly inclement during this period, the bar will revert 
temporarily back to ‘shoes only’.  Should this be necessary there will be clearly displayed signs warning 
of the restriction.  Similarly, should the weather between 1 November - 31 March be exceptionally dry, 
the bar will revert back to a stud/spike bar and the signs will reflect this.  Regardless, we would ask that 
golfers always clean their shoes on the air blower/brush before using the Clubhouse.  Please bear with us 
in terms of getting the proper signs made up. 
 
- We will be buying a new coffee machine and are also investigating getting one for the Pro Shop too. 
 
- Phones in the Clubhouse: we will continue with the ban of talking on a mobile phone in the Clubhouse 
(the reception is far better anyway if you step outside the back door).  Using phones silently is no 
problem, for example sending texts, plotting percentage of fairways hit in regulation or checking the 
weather is fine. 
 
- A ban on hats in the Clubhouse will be removed.  Whilst we old codgers understand why it’s there, the 
younger generation may not. 
 
- Smart/casual dress regulations for the golf course remain unaltered. 

 
In addition to these changes and in order to attract very young members, we have made a shortened ‘blue’ 
course around the front nine holes - you may have noticed the blue square markers on the fairways.  If for 
example you are playing with a 7 year old, they should tee up either side of the blue marker and see if they 
can score a par - just like Rory or Beef!  This allows us to offer a new category of membership and is very 
much supported by Russell Phillips. 
 
Catering 
 
Please note that, with immediate effect, catering will be extended from 4pm to 8pm on Thursday and Friday 
nights throughout July and August.  Steph will also endeavour to offer a couple of specials on these 
evenings. 
 
President’s Day 
 
The entry sheets for Presidents’ Day will be going up shortly, so keep an eye out for them.  As usual and in 
addition to the usual golf competitions, there will be a putting and a chipping competition, together with the 
‘burst the helium balloon’ (hovering over the driving range) competition.  In each case, 50% of the prize 
money will go to the Captains’ charity. 

Chris Wright 
--------------------- 

 
Rules of Golf 
 
Identifying Ball (Rule 12-2).  Except in a hazard, if a player believes a ball to be his/hers, (s)he may lift the 
ball to identify it…but, before lifting the ball the player must announce his intention to his opponent (in 
match play) or marker or fellow-competitor in stroke play, and mark the position of the ball.  The ball when 
lifted must not be cleaned beyond the extent necessary to identify it.  Failure by the player to abide by these 
requirements, or lifting the ball in a hazard, incurs a penalty of one stroke. 
 
Local Rule – Drainage Ditches 
 
The list of Local Rules in the changing room lobby includes one on Ground Under Repair.  As a reminder, 
this states that relief may be taken under Rule 25-1b from: 
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- heavy tyre marks caused by motor vehicles on the course; 
 
- sand, stone or earth filled drainage ditches.  Drainage ditches are in long straight lines and relief 
may be taken even if they are now grassed over; 
 
- holes created by the removal of trees. 

 
Tip of the Month from your Head PGA Professional, Russell Phillips 
 
No ‘Tip’ is available this month. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Club Website – an Update 
 
Members will be pleased to know that the Club diary for the year can now be seen on the website, by going 
to FUNCTIONS and then clicking on Club Diary.  In addition to all bookings for competitions etc, it also 
shows forward bookings made in the shop for visiting societies and those made by members on the BRS 
booking system.  It’s very clear and easy to use. 
 
The Vale 
 
Your Editor has been asked what is involved in creating each issue of The Vale and how it started, so here 
goes. 
 

Terry Bunyan’s July Lesson Offers 
 

LADIES - SHARE A LESSON, SHARE THE COST! 
Have an hour’s coaching for 2 of you - just £20 each in July. 

----- 
4 hours game improvement offer, plus get a 3-hole on course playing assessment FREE. 

4 hours coaching including iPad video, covering your short game, driving / irons and  
fairway woods, all for just £130. 

----- 
And for the real serious golfers among you who wish to take their game to a new level 

I am offering a long-term plan to make you the player you really want to be. 
Call me to discuss how I can help you develop your game and make improvements you felt 

were beyond you. 
 

For all the above please call Terry on 07588 272322 
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In late November 2013 John Kitchen learned that Lance Redler produced a monthly newsletter for his former 
Club, so asked to be told what was involved in producing it.  He was given outline details and nothing more 
was heard until January 2014, when John told Lance that his offer (what offer!!!) to produce a Club 
newsletter had been gratefully accepted by the Men’s Committee.  To save John’s embarrassment a meeting 
was held with all Section Captains and Chris Wright to discuss both the format and the introduction of it; the 
first issue appeared on 1 March 2014 and, as you can see, this is now Issue 39 and Lance Redler is still the 
Editor. 
 
What is involved in the production of each Issue?  The Editor maintains a live draft of the next Issue, 
keeping this updated as the month develops with competition and match results.  Competition results are 
mostly taken from HowDidiDo and match results from reports by the Captains.  Other information of interest 
is gleaned from notice boards and ‘earwigging’ and an eye is also kept on the Local Rules notices. 
 
On 20th of each month the Editor emails these regular contributors asking for their input by 26th of the month: 
Chris Wright (for Club and course notes), all Captains (for their notes), Dave Lea (for Men’s competition 
notes), Kim Burnage and Russell Phillips (for Junior notes) and both Professionals (who take it in turn to 
give Tip of the Month and provide lesson notices). 
 
Once these notes have been received and a final draft of The Vale created, it is sent to Chris Wright and the 
immediate past Men’s Captain for publishing clearance.  By late afternoon on the last day of each month the 
approved issue is emailed to Chris Wright and Kim Burnage, with copies to each Section Captain.  Chris 
ensures that some copies are printed for the Clubhouse and Kim uploads The Vale to the Club website. 
 
Readers will have realised that they no longer receive an email telling them that the newsletter has been 
placed on the website.  This was a Club management decision, based on the reasonable assumption that, after 
three years, Members should remember that it is published at the start of each month and know where to find 
it. 
 
Should a Club Member from any Section wish to receive their own copy of each month’s issue by email, the 
Editor will be more than happy to provide it (he already does it for most Seniors).  Just email him your 
request at lanceredler@yahoo.co.uk and have one ‘hot off the press’ emailed each month! 
 
Help! 
 
Now that you know the process for getting The Vale published each month, why don’t you contribute to it 
once in a while?  The Editor would welcome a write-up on a course that you’ve played, or an article on 
equipment that you like (or don’t) – even a letter for publication that might start some discussion.  Don’t be 
concerned about grammar, layout, spelling etc – that’s the Editor’s problem!  He’d rather have your hasty 
thoughts than receive nothing.  
 
Hole-in-One! 
 
Many congratulations to Steve Chandler for his hole-in-one, on the 15th, during the 
Greensome Stableford on 18 June.  
 
 
 
 
 

Men 
 
A Word from the Men’s Captain 
 
17/06/2017 - a day I’ll never forget - Captain’s Day.  I had been plotting all year to try to do something 
memorable, and with a fantastic team of people behind the scenes I hope we succeeded.  I must thank 
Aylesbury Nissan’s Mr Paul Cockton for his tremendous sponsorship of all the fabulous hole-in-one prizes.  
Also I would like to thank my Vice-Captain John Barker for taking the blame for anything that went wrong.  
That’ll teach him for desertion, but really he’s been an amazing Vice-Captain (but don’t tell him!).   
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The next big event coming up is the Seniors’ Captain’s Day on 17 July and I urge everyone who can to 
support Mr Leech, as he’s got the Seniors’ Section in great shape this year. 
 
We now have the leaderboard system live on the TV in the bar, thanks to Dave Lea and marvellous technical 
help from Banana Man.  I was present in the Clubhouse when the Seniors’ Stableford was being displayed 
and the members were glued to it.  I thought they were watching an episode of Last of the Summer Wine, but 
I must say it’s very addictive. 
 
A hole-in-one in the Greensomes Medal was achieved by Steve Chandler on the 15th; a day earlier he would 
have won a set of golf clubs!  Mr Montarge has been dethroned from the hole-in-one board. 
 
We have had a lot of fun this month and the course has been in the best condition I can ever remember, so 
massive thanks to Luke and his team, but we are suffering mindless vandalism now and again to our amazing 
greens.  Now this cannot be tolerated and we have to stamp it out.  Please be vigilant. 
 
There have been two Club matches this month, resulting in two great victories: 
 

4:2 at home to Magnolia Park 
4:2 at home to Aylesbury Park (breakfast league) 

 
There was also a good victory for the mid-handicap team at home to Pavenham Park, 4:1 and a great victory 
to the Scratch Team away to Chalgrave Manor 3:2. 
 
This Captain’s job is so easy.  Keep it straight. 
 

Andrew Bond 
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The June Midweek Medal saw young Alex Robins record another fine score, to win with a nett 68.  Will 
Shackleton (nett 70) took second place with Phil Jelley a further shot back in third. 
 
The June monthly Medal saw Men's Captain Andrew Bond celebrate his forthcoming Captain’s Day by 
winning Division 1 with a nett 70.  Past Captain Adrian Fallon was second on countback from Shaun 
Houghton, both players recording nett 71s.  A new name on the roll of honour in Division 2 was Dan Millie 
with a winning score of nett 68.  Terry Curtis finished two shots back in second with Terry Squires (nett 71) 
third.  In Division 3 Harry Burling recorded the best nett score of the day with a 65.  Tom Read (nett 72) was 
second with Martin Pickard (nett 74) third. 
 
Last year’s winners of the Greensomes Trophy, Phil Jelley and Andre Lotter, made a successful defence of 
the title with a winning score of 42 points.  Second place went to Graham Magill and Steve Chandler with 40 
points, helped no doubt when Steve aced the 15th hole.  Congratulations Steve!! 
 
Congratulations also to Alex Robins who shot a gross 75 in the Midweek Stableford to win with 45 points. 
Andy Mayne shot a very respectable 42 points for second spot, with George Mills getting third on countback 
with 37 points.  Due to his performances on the golf course, Alex has been offered a scholarship at a school 
in Bedford commencing in September and, with the coaching he will receive, I am sure his handicap will 
reduce even further. 
 
The final competition in June was the first playing of the Pairs Club Championship for both the Men's and 
Ladies’ Sections.  With 36 holes over two days using four different formats, the eventual winners were Steve 
Chandler and Matt Lea with a score of 90 points.  Three shots adrift in second place were Rowan Green and 
Will Bond. 
 
Finally gentlemen, the Men's Club Championship is only two months away so make sure you have 
completed your five qualifiers if you intend to play. 
 
Competition and Match Results (Men) 
 

Midweek Medal 1st: Alex Robins nett 68 
2nd: Will Shackleton nett 70 
3rd: Phil Jelley nett 71 

 

Medal 
11 June 

Div 1 
1st: Andrew Bond nett 70 
2nd: Adrian Fallon nett 71 
3rd: Shaun Houghton nett 71 

Div 2 
1st: Dan Millie nett 68 
2nd: Terry Curtis nett 70 
3rd: Terry Squires nett 71 

Div 3 
1st: Harry Burling nett 65 
2nd: Tom Read nett 72 
3rd: Martin Pickard nett 74 

Greensome 
Stableford 
18 June 

1st: Phil Jelley & Andre Lotter 
42 Pts 
2nd: Graham Magill & Steve 
Chandler 40 Pts 
3rd: Adam Lawrence & 
Andrew Bond 39 Pts 

 

Midweek 
Stableford 

1st: Alex Robins 45 Pts 
2nd: Andy Mayne 42 Pts 
3rd: George Mills 39 Pts 

 
Seniors 

 
A Word from the Seniors’ Captain 
 
A sweltering finale to the end of the month meant high handicappers had the advantage of long rolling balls 
– although this is not always an advantage, with the rough growing profusely so very close to the fairways!  
 
Competitions 
 
A Summer Six and two Medals this month with once again excellent turnouts for all three.  A huge thank 
you to Dave Lea for his stalwart work in ensuring that tee times are allocated and go off on time; a lot of 
background and work is done by Dave, quite often with last-minute juggling, so please continue to be 
understanding about turning up early and being prepared to accept changes in arrangements. 
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The first of this month’s Medals was played in the wind and the rain.  This saw higher scoring rounds on 
average, resulting in the CSS being 75.  I am sure that this was a cunning conspiracy by you all to ensure that 
the winner suffered a huge handicap cut; I’ll just have to live with it!! 
 
The second of the Medals was played in much better weather, which must have inspired Mike 
Standring to bring in probably his best round ever.  Poor Richard Braithwaite was once again beaten 
into second place, but at least this time he managed to take the Twos Club on his own. 
 
Congratulations to Alan Potter for a clean sweep in the June Summer Six.  Not only did he win the 
competition but was also the only ‘Two’.  I won’t publish the extent of his winnings in case Joy reads this 
column and demands a new pair of shoes or something similar.  Well done Alan, well deserved.  Bad luck to 
Brian Hogarth who only lost on count-back, as normally a score of 40 would be a winning score. 
  
Remember that Dave Friend is kindly producing the Order of Merit list for the Summer Six competitions. 
This can be found on the noticeboard in the changing room. 
 
Congratulations also to Mike Papple & Keith Foster for their win in the 
David & Margaret Jones’ Drawn Pairs Foursomes; they kept us all on 
tenterhooks as the last foursome to come in.  I had the pleasure of 
being able to report the result, with a photograph of the cup 
presentation, to David and Margaret Jones. 
 

I suppose I have to mention the Rabbits 
vs The Rest.  A lighter than usual field 
went out (the Rabbits were full of hope) on another sunny day; thank you for 
the last-minute stand-ins who helped fill vacancies.  You will realise that I am 
prevaricating about announcing the result; oh well, here goes…The Rest won 5:3.  
The Rabbits have won only twice in the last 14 years; better luck next year – 
although I suspect that this is said every year that the Rabbits lose. 
 
 

Inter-Club Matches 
 
These are very friendly matches and I would again encourage more Seniors to sign up for them.  Don’t be 
worried if you think your handicap is too high - high handicappers give us an advantage! 
 
There were three matches this month.  We achieved a commendable win against Chartridge Park at home 
(4:2), then a swelteringly hot (the hottest June day since 1976) loss against Kirtlington away (1½:4½), but 
this was a slight improvement on last year.  Sadly we were unable to avenge this defeat when Kirtlington 
visited us (2:4) at the very end of June. 
 
Results to date are Won: 7; Lost: 5; Drawn: 1.  Well done Team(s)! 
 
Seniors’ Captain’s Day 
 
The Seniors’ Captain’s Day is fast approaching – Monday 17 July.  Plans are afoot and I am looking 
forward to a high turnout; all are welcome so please sign up and feel free to invite guests for this fun 
celebration of the AVGC Seniors’ Section. 
 
Hole sponsorships are welcome, as are generous contributions of prizes to the Raffle. 
 
I am not intending to try to compete with the truly excellent Ladies’ & Men’s Captains’ Days (impossible, 
even if nobody won the car!).  I just want to ensure that we have a great day of golf and celebration.  A high 
turnout will ensure a cost-neutral day for the Seniors’ coffers, with hopefully a generous contribution being 
made to the Captains’ charity – Willen Hospice – as an incidental bonus. 
 

Mark Leech 
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Email List 
 
The Seniors’ Committee has an emailing list of all Seniors who have asked to be included on it.  The list is 
used to send out information about matches, competitions etc. and is also used to send out individual copies 
of this newsletter each month.   
 
At the recent Committee meeting (Minutes are in the box file on the changing room window ledge), Dave 
Friend’s offer to email to Seniors the start sheets/tee times/groupings for all competitions was gratefully 
accepted.  If you have not been receiving these, but would like to, please send your email address and 
telephone number to Lance Redler (lanceredler@yahoo.co.uk) and your name will be included. 
 
Summer Medals and Summer Sixes – Free Format Play 
 
Members who are unable to play a Summer Medal or Summer Six during a designated competition tee time 
are reminded that, according to our Competition Rules, these competitions can be played ‘free format’ at any 
time up to 2:00pm – but you will still need to sign up and pay in the shop before starting. 
 
Competition and Match Results (Seniors) 
 

Medal (3) 
5 June 

1st: Mark Leech nett 68 
2nd: Richard Braithwaite nett 70 
3rd: Alan Potter nett 75 

Home match vs Chartridge Park 
6 June 

Won 4:2 

Summer Six (3) 
12 June 

1st: Alan Potter 40 Pts 
2nd: Brian Hogarth 40 Pts 
3rd: John Parmenter 38 Pts 

Jones’ Cup Seniors’ Drawn Foursome 
14 June 

1st: Keith Foster & Mike Papple 38 Pts 
2nd: Peter Carmody & Peter Codrai 37 Pts 

Away match vs Kirtlington 
19 June 

Lost 1½:4½  

Rabbits vs The Rest 
23 June 

Rabbits 3:The Rest 5 
 

Medal 
26 June 

1st: Mick Standring nett 65 
2nd: Richard Braithwaite nett 67 
3rd: Steve Waters nett 68 

Home match vs Kirtlington 
28 June 

Lost 2:4 

 
  Ladies 
 
A Word from the Lady Captain 
 
A cold windy start to the month and the first Invitation Day organised by the Ladies Section.  A massive 
thanks to Hilary, Pat and Mary who ran the day from start to finish.  Great planning and preparation ensured 
that all our guests enjoyed a lovely day catching up with old friends and meeting new ones.  The course, as 
always, was in great condition and the food and service provided by Heinz, Jason and Will was first class 
and many visiting ladies were impressed by the whole AVGC teamwork and camaraderie.  And another £120 
was raised for charity. 
 
Another new competition for this year - the Grandma’s Cup (actually a male figurine with boobs) - was won 
by Ros Barnes, runner up Viv Craker.  There was a good turnout for this competition and another £34 was 
raised for charity. 
 
Well done Jan Chambers, winner of the Summer Cup (a board competition) with the runner up Anne 
Bridges. 
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Thank you to Dave Lea for organising the doubles champs and inviting the ladies to take part.  Day one was 
different and interesting, the first nine holes was a four ball better ball competition, and the following nine 
foursomes!  The leaders at the end of the day were Jan C and Natalie on 37 points.  However, day two 
brought a different format and a different set of results.  Nine holes of greensomes were followed by nine 
holes of aggregate in a very strong wind.  Congratulations to the winners of the competition: Sheila Perkins 
and Kath Scott with 83 points and the runners up Jean Barnett and Ali Cheeseman with 81 points. 
 
Well done to the ladies who played in the Chiltern League at Chiltern Forest on one of the hottest days of the 
year.  It’s a difficult course in any conditions and although we didn’t win, the ladies who played all deserve a 
medal.  A team of ladies also played at Princes Risborough and came away with a respectable 1:2 loss. 
 

Jane Codrai 
Competition and Match Results (Ladies) 
 

Weekend Medal 
4 June 

1st: Sheila Perkins nett 74 
2nd: Julie Lea nett 74 
3rd: Anne Bridges nett 77 

Summer Cup 
10 June 

1st: Jan Chambers 37 Pts 
2nd: Anne Bridges 35 Pts 
3rd: Lesley Wright 33 Pts 

Grandma’s Cup 
12 June 

1st: Ros Barnes 40 Pts 
2nd: Vivien Craker 39 Pts 
3rd: Joan Farquharson 36 Pts 

Midweek Medal 
14 June 

1st: Sheila Perkins nett 74 
2nd: Anne Bridges nett 74 
3rd: Linda Davies nett 76 

Stableford 
19 June 

1st: Shirley Power 31 Pts 
2nd: Linda Davies 30 Pts 
3rd: Jane Whigham 30 Pts 

 
  Juniors 
 
There is no Junior report this month. 

 
and in Conclusion… 

 

…the last word is… Wasn’t that a delightful (if brief) Summer! 

 
…and a touch of humour… ‘Golfer: ‘That can't be my ball, it's too old.’  Caddy: ‘It's been a long time 
since we tee’d off, sir.’ 

 
Lance Redler 

Editor 
 
cc: Club Professionals, charities 
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What’s on This Month and Next? 
(All-Section and Club events are in bold) 

 
Men: 
 

Saturday 1 July – Penny Cup 0745-1000 
Saturday 1 July – Scratch match 1030-1100 

Monday 3 to Friday 7 July – Midweek Medal 
Saturday 8 July – away match vs Abbey Hill 

Saturday 8 July – Medal 0645-1030 
Monday 10 July – Midweek Club Championship 0715-1030 

Saturday 15 July – Marston’s Trophy 0745-0900 
Sunday 16 July – home match vs Shendish Manor 0945-1100 

Monday 17 to Friday 21 July – Midweek Stableford 
Saturday 22 July – Professionals’ Cup 0745-0930 
Saturday 29 July – President’s Day 0600-1230 

Sunday 30 July – home match vs Stocks 0945-1100 
Monday 31 July to Friday 4 August – Midweek Medal 

Saturday 5 August – mid-handicap away match vs Bedfordshire 
Sunday 6 August – Medal 0645-1030 

Monday 14 to Friday 18 August Midweek Stableford 
Saturday 19 August – away match vs Aylesbury Park 

Saturday 19 August – home match vs Chalgrave Manor 0945-1100 
Sunday 20 August – Secretary’s Cup 0745-1030 

Saturday 26 August – Club Championship (Rd 1) 0645-1400 
Sunday 27 August – Club Championship (Rd 2) 0715-1000 

Sunday 27 August – Club Championship (FTQ Plate) 0830-1000 
Monday 28 August to Friday 1 September – Midweek Medal 

 
Seniors: 
 

Monday 3 July – Summer Six (4) 0800-1030 
Monday 3 to Friday 7 July – Midweek Medal 

Wednesday 5 July – Drawn Pairs Greensome Stableford 0815-1000 
Thursday 6 July – away match vs Aylesbury Park 

Monday 10 July – Midweek Club Championship 0715-1030 
Wednesday 12 July – away match vs Chartridge Park 

Wednesday 12 July – competition 0830-1000 
Monday 17 July – Seniors’ Captain’s Day 0600-1230 

Monday 17 to Friday 21 July – Midweek Stableford 
Wednesday 19 July – competition 0830-1000 

Monday 24 July – competition 0815-1000 
Tuesday 25 July – away match vs Mount Pleasant 

Wednesday 26 July – AwayDay at Redbourn 
Thursday 27 July – charity match vs The Railway Children 0800-0900 

Saturday 29 July – President’s Day 0600-1230 
Monday 31 July – Medal (5) 0800-1030 

Monday 31 July to Friday 4 August – Midweek Medal 
Wednesday 2 August – Seniors vs Ladies 0830-1000 
Monday 7 August – Club Championship 0815-1100 

Wednesday 9 August – home match vs Wavendon 0845-1000 
Monday 14 August – Summer Six (5) – 0800-1030 

Tuesday 15 August – away match vs The Three Locks 
Monday 14 to Friday 18 August Midweek Stableford 

Wednesday 16 August – competition 0830-1000 
Monday 21 August – Memorial Day 0845-1100 
Wednesday 23 August – competition 0830-1000 
Thursday 24 August – away match vs Silverstone 

Saturday 26 August – Club Championship (Rd 1) 0645-1400 
Sunday 27 August – Club Championship (Rd 2) 0715-1000 

Sunday 27 August – Club Championship (FTQ Plate) 0830-1000 
Monday 28 August to Friday 1 September – Midweek Medal 

Wednesday 30 August – Lawson Shield 0830-1000 

Key Contacts 
 

Club Management 
 

e-mail: info@avgc.co.uk 
www.avgc.co.uk 

Tel: 01525 240196 
 

Memberships/Shop/Tee bookings: Chris Wright, 
Garry Hutchinson, Jason Thornalley 
Restaurant/Functions: Jason Thornalley, Chris 
Wright 
Head Chef: Heinz Simon 
Head Greenkeeper: Luke Foley 
Teaching Professionals:  
Russell Phillips 07843 692948  
r.phillips@avgc.co.uk 
Terry Bunyan 07588 272322 
terrygolf1965@gmail.com 

 
Men 

Captain: Andrew Bond 
Vice-Captain: John Barker 
Treasurer: Russell Crane 
Competition Secretary: Dave Lea 
Admin Secretary: Roger White 
Handicap Secretary: Neil Garrett 
5-Day Representative: Peter Codrai 
 

Seniors 
Captain: Mark Leech 
Vice-Captain: Dave Simons 
Treasurer: John Parmenter 
Competition Secretary: Dave Lea 
Admin Secretary: Lance Redler 
Social Secretary: Peter Codrai 
 

Ladies 
Captain: Jane Codrai 
Vice-Captain: Jane Barker 
Treasurer: Jean Edwards 
Admin Secretary: Ali Cheeseman 
7-day Competition Secretary: Natalie Rendle 
5-day Competition Secretary: Jan Chambers 
Handicap Secretary: Danka Lawson 
 

Juniors 
Captain: Alex Robins 

---- 
 
Editor The Vale: Lance Redler (01296) 681286 
       lanceredler@yahoo.co.uk 
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Ladies: 
 

Saturday 1 July – Scratch team 1230-1255 
Monday 3 July – competition 1030-1130 

Wednesday 5 July – Seniors’ Shield 1000-1100 
Sunday 9 July – Power Ball competition 0945-1030 

Monday 10 July – competition 1030-1130 
Wednesday 12 July – midweek Medal 1000-1100 

Thursday 13 July – C/L home match vs Princes Risborough 1015-1115 
Saturday 15 July – Seniors’ Cup 0945-1030 

Monday 17 to Friday 21 July – Midweek Stableford 
Wednesday 19 July – 3 clubs + putter competition 1000-1100 

Sunday 23 July – Medal 0845-0930 
Monday 24 July – 30+ handicap competition 1000-1100 

Tuesday 25 July – home match vs Mount Pleasant 1015-1115 
Wednesday 26 July – monthly Stableford 1000-1100 

Thursday 27 July –home match vs Tilsworth 1015-1115 
Saturday 29 July – President’s Day 0600-1230 

Sunday 30 July – Harries Shield 0845-0930 
Monday 31 July – Drawn Greensome 1030-1130 

Wednesday 2 August – Ladies vs Seniors 0830-1000 
Saturday 5 August – home match vs The Bedfordshire 1015-1115 

Monday 7 August – competition 1100-1200 
Wednesday 9 August – 30+ handicap competition 1000-1100 

Saturday 12 August – Professional’s Cup 0945-1030 
Sunday 13 August – Medal 0845-0930 

Monday 14 August – competition 1030-1130 
Monday 14 to Friday 18 August Midweek Stableford 

Tuesday 15 August – C/L home match vs Weston Turville 1015-1115 
Wednesday 16 August – competition 1000-1100 

Saturday 19 to Sunday 20 August – weekend Stableford  
Monday 21 August – competition 1100-1200 

Wednesday 23 August - midweek Medal 1000-1100 
Saturday 26 August – Club Championship (Rd 1) 0645-1400 
Sunday 27 August – Club Championship (Rd 2) 0715-1000 

Wednesday 30 August – Stableford 1000-1100 
 


